Mr. Raymond Reyes 615 Cumming Way Broderick, Ca., 95605

Mr. Reyes;

It is with sincere appreciation for your efforts that the Executive Committee and the general membership extend their gratitude. It is also with a large measure of admiration for your handiwork in building the raffle drum that we thank you.

The work that you have done goes beyond our gratitude and appreciation for the Sacramento Valley Coin Club is a member of the American Numismatic Association. The ANA is the only non-profit, educational organization chartered by the Congress of the United States. This charter was renewed annually for fifty years ending in 1962, at which time, the charter was renewed permanently. As a member of the ANA it is incumbent upon the membership of this club to contribute top the education of the community. You, by your efforts on our behalf, have made yourself a contributor along with all of us. It is for this that we also thank you.

We are interested in having you attend our meetings and become one of us. We will look forward to seeing you in the future. With that intent in mind, I am including with this missive a listing of our upcoming events.

We again thank you for your support and look forward to future dealings.

Sincerely,

Madera Roja de la Secoya Recording Secretary

Bob DeCesaris

ice President

John Gomer Corresponding Secretary Hank Wavers President

Jim Hagarty

Treasurer

SACRAMENTO VALLEY COIN CLUB Minutes of 9 March, 1988

Order was called at 7:35 P.M. by President Hank Wavers 62 members and 2 guests were in attendance.

Guests were introduced.

Chris Slavensky and Dale Shuttleworth requested membership in the Club. Hank requested that the prospective members leave the room while a discussion of their qualifications took place. A vote was called for, the results of which placed Mr. Slavensky and Mr. Shuttleworth into membership.

Minutes of the meeting of 24 February were read, corrected, and accepted as corrected.

Treasurer Jim Hagarty reported that all bills presented to date had been paid and that the balance of all accounts was \$15,788.96.

Old Business included: 1. Coin Show Setup Chairman Tony Barajas notified the membership that he will be at Cal Expo at 1:30 PM to receive the tables and chairs. He requested that those people who intend to help with the setup arrive beginning at 3:00 PM. He also requested additional help with the tear down on Sunday evening. 2. Bourse Chairman Dennis Pacheco notified the membership that the guard at Gate 12 would have the names of the members who would participate in the setup. He stated that no one else would be allowed admittance. The added security is due to the Boat Show which is running concurrently with the Coin Show. The Boat Show organizers would not want any of us to attend the Boat Show without paying for it. 3. Hospitality Chairman Jim Tyson was asked by Hank if there were enough people to help with the Coin Show. He stated that there were enough people signed up and that everyone should get gate tickets. 4. Hank notified the membership that entrance to the Coin Show for members and dealers would be through Gate 26 on the west side of Cal Expo. He stated that tickets would be required and could be obtained from the Bourse Chairman Dennis Pacheco. He also stated that there would be no parking fee until 10:00 AM so that dealers would have no complaint on Saturday. After that time they would have parking tickets. 5. Hank reminded the membership that there were still some members who had not paid their dues. He stated that this business should be concluded as soon as possible by the members in question. 6. Tony Barajas stated that he felt that security at the Coin Show had been poorly organized at the Fall 1987 show, considering the cost of that security. He stated that the guards could often be found together in conversation rather than circulating and protecting by their presence. Hank responded that this situation would be improved at this show and that if necessary Ben Gay would be loosed upon the guards garbed in full wrath and ire.

New Business: 1. Literature included ANA newsletters and a "Going Out Of Business" sale by a dealer. Hank specifically stated that there was an electronic coin counter advertised as being among the items offered for sale. 2. Hank notified new members that they would get a New Member Packet from the Assistant Treasurer upon the payment of their annual dues. He said that the individual member would be required to engrave their own badge. 3. New member, Mr. Chris Slavensky, requested an explanation of an electronic coin counter. This explanation was provided in brief by Hank. 4. Hank notified the membership that he still had raffle tickets available for purchase. 5. Hank stated that Mr. R. Reyes had made a new and improved raffle drum for the club and it would be available for use at this Coin Show. He also said that Mr. R. Reyes had previously worried he may not be

getting a fair proportion of the prizes due to ticket stubs that stuck to the inside of the old drum.

A break was called for by Hank at 7:55 P.M.

The meeting was called to order at 8:25 P.M. for the auction. The auction was conducted by Past-President and Auctioneer Emeritus Ben Gay. Chris Bradeen was the runner. A total of \$5.00 was donated to the Club.

8:50 P.M. saw the presentation of Membership, Door and Raffle prizes.

Adjournment was called for at 9:00 P.M.

Minutes of 12 & 13 March, 1988

Coin Show Supplement

Attendance at the Coin Show for Saturday was 319. The attendance for Sunday was 281.

Major raffle prizes were won by the following:

American Silver Eagle Proofs - Greg Robinson Hubert Span

> Johnson - Redwood City Pete Prince J. Willey

2 Peso Gold - - - - - - - - - Dec Gosovick

1987 Silver Eagles- - - - - - Mike Lewis
Denise Day
#287
Greg Robinson
Bill Foster
#243
Herz E. Magallaney
Robert Harlan

Harold's Coins Robert Harlan